
 
 

 
Press Release 

‘More int’l teams will tour Pakistan after Sri Lanka 
cricket team’ 

Secretary Sports Aamir Jan greets Pak cricket team 
on whitewashing Sri Lankans in T20s 

LAHORE (Oct 30, 2017): Secretary Sports Punjab Muhammad Aamir Jan has congratulated 
Pakistan cricket team on completing clean-sweep in the 3-match T20 International series 
against Sri Lanka at Lahore.  

In his congratulatory message on Monday, Secretary Sports Punjab Aamir Jan appreciated 
Pakistan cricketers’ excellent teamwork in the 3-match rubber. He lauded the performance of 
world class speedster Muhammad Amir, all-rounders Faheem Ashraf, Shadab Khan, Usman 
Shinwari and veteran campaigner Shoaib Malik for their remarkable contribution in their 
team’s historic series triumph.  

Secretary Sports Punjab Muhammad Aamir Jan also praised the captaincy of Sarfraz 
Ahmed, who showed great command on a young cricket team especially in testing times.  

Secretary Sports Punjab Muhammad Aamir Jan said though Pakistan overwhelmed Sri 
Lankans in all departments and emerged winners in ODI and T20 formats, the guest 
cricketers won the hearts of entire nation by visiting Pakistan.  

Secretary Sports Punjab Muhammad Aamir Jan expressed his hope that more international 
teams will tour Pakistan after the Sri Lankan cricket team. “The tour of Sri Lankan cricket 
team is a message for rest of the world that Pakistan is a safe country and other sports 
teams of the world must visit Pakistan without any hesitation,” he elaborated.  

“It’s not the first time Pakistan has hosted an international cricket team. Pakistan has hosted 
cricket teams of Zimbabwe, World XI and PSL final match in recent past which is a big proof 
of changed scenario and improved security situation in Pakistan,” he explained.  

Secretary Sports Aamir Jan expected that Pakistan cricket team will continue its amazing 
performance and winning streak in the next international cricket series.  

 


